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May 2023 

Greetings from the Texas A&M Agrilife Extension office! 
 

“To be a farmer is to be a student forever, for each day 
brings something new.” -John Connell 
 

“Truly, truly, I say to you, unless a grain of wheat falls into the earth 
and dies, it remains alone; but if it dies, it bears much fruit.” – John 
12:24 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

• Brazos, Robertson, Burleson Counties & others 

o O.D. Butler Field Day May 19th Multi County 

Event @ Camp Cooley to register call 979-823-

0129 or 979-828-4270 

 

o TAMU Beef Cattle Short Course, Aug 7-9 

 

 

o Livestock Guardian Dog Program, June 10th in Caldwell 

 

 
 
See the detailed flyers below! 
 

 

LIKE us on Facebook      

 

https://www.facebook.com/brazosagnr 

 

Check out our Website 

 

https://brazos.agrilife.org/ 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/brazosagnr
https://brazos.agrilife.org/
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Swarms of Bees… 
By Chadd Caperton 
Brazos County Extension Agent 
 
With spring comes lots of new plants, flowers, budding trees and Bees. Yes, the Bees are out. It’s the best 
time of year for bees and they are all out collecting nectar and pollen to bring back to the hive in order to 
make honey. They also use it to feed bee larvae to replenish the colony. The average life span of a bee is 
only a couple of weeks, and it is spent pollinating the local flora aiding in the reproduction of thousands of 
plants, trees and shrubs.  
 
But with the growth of the colony and abundance of nectar and pollen available some colonies outgrow the 
room they have available in the hive. This growth results in what we call “swarms”. You may have noticed 
them turning up lately. They will continue to do so throughout the year. 
 
Swarming is a natural and necessary event for colonies in which the existing Queen takes a third of the 
colony and takes off to find a new home suitable to start a new hive. When this happens, you will often see 
bees balled or clumped up just sitting in one spot for a period of time.  
 
What most people don’t realize is that in this instance the bees are generally pretty docile and non-
aggressive if left undisturbed. The ball of bees is actually surrounding the queen to protect her until 
another home is found. 
 
Once a suitable spot is found the ball of bees will take off and begin the process of drawing new comb, 
laying eggs for more bees and eventually making honey. 
 
The site of swarms is a good sign meaning that there are healthy hives in the area which are crucial to the 
production of most plants.  
 
Beekeepers love swarms and actually set out empty hives to attract and start new colonies for honey 
production. So, if you see these swarms, please do not try to eliminate them. There are always beekeepers 
who love to collect the balls of bees and try to establish new hives for honey production. 
 
Our office has many contacts for local beekeepers who will be glad to come remove the swarms. So, if you 
find one that you are unable to leave because it is a hindrance to you or others, please call our office and 
we will do our best to help you. 
 
For more information on bees or any other topic related, please call the Brazos County Extension office at 
979-823-0129.   
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https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2023-dr-od-butler-forage-field-day-tickets-619897950457
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Be on the lookout for details regarding the 
upcoming Livestock Guardian Dog Program. 
June 10th in Caldwell. 
 
This program will be open to the public for a small registration fee and 
includes lunch. Details are still being worked out, but we will have a flyer 
available soon. 
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